KINGSTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Held on 19th April 2018 at 1930hrs in The Reading Room, Kingston

 DRAFT  M I N U T E S

	PRESENT
	Cllr Eve White
	Cllr Merv Freeman

	
	Cllr Alison Lewis
	Cllr Heather Summer-Nutting

	APOLOGIES
	Cllr Flo Watts
	SHDC Beth Huntley

	
	Cllr Sally Richardson
	Cllr Hayley Swain

	IN ATTENDANCE
	Parish Clerk Sue Green
	DCC Cllr Rufus Gilbert


	001.18
	Apologies: - SHDC Beth Huntley, KPC Cllrs Watts, Swain and Richardson  
	

	002.18
	Interests to be Declared In accordance with the Code of Conduct, members were Invited to declare any personal or disclosable pecuniary interests, including the nature and extent of such interests they may in items to be considered at this meeting.  Members are also reminded that any change to their Declaration of Interests must be Notified to the Parish Clerk within 28 days of the change
Declaration of Interests:  Cllr White Allotments and Footpaths (Personnel)  Cllr Freeman Allotments (Personnel)
	

	003.18
	Open Forum:  None present. 
	

	004.18
	Minutes of Previous Meetings – Minutes of Meeting Thursday 15th March 2018 approved and signed as a true record.   
	

	005.18
	Devon County Councillor's Report: Cllr Rufus Gilbert reported 
Grants –Cllr RG confirmed the Locality Grant for 2018/19 can be applied for now. KPC are welcome to apply for £200.00 towards the still outstanding balance towards the Double Swing project.  Also Cllr RG confirmed the Invest in Devon Grant for 2018/19 can be applied for now, KPC are welcome to apply for £1,500.00 towards the Reading Room Ceiling Project.  KPC thanked Cllr Gilbert for his continued support.
Dog Bins – can be applied for.  Cllr RG advised Clerk to forward a request to DCC and SHDC with exact location.

Highways – Potholes are being challenging but being dealt with as fast as possible after the severe winter weather.
Education – 91% have now been declared as Good or Outstanding.
	

	006.18
	SHDC Report: Cllr Huntley passed apologies with submitting an e-mail report
Grants – The search for the Play Park Funding pot has not materialised.  Adrian from CVS will be in touch with Cllr Lewis and Clerk.  
Planning – Contact has been made with Kate Cantwell, SHDC Development Management who has reported back to Cllr Huntley that Sanderson‘s Field have put in further submissions one being an LVIA and the other Additional Information. News is being waited for from AoNB and the Conservation officer to the points that have been made.  All noted
	

	007.18
	Correspondence: (General List Circulated): 1 SHDC Training Planning “Permission in Principle”. -  Cllr Watts to attend.  All noted.

                                                                        2 Village In Action – All Noted

                                                                        3 Parishioners concern to cars parked in Kingston – All Noted
	-

	008.18
	Neighbourhood Development Plan:-  1.KNPTG Report: Judy Alloway reported
Groundswork Grant – A total of £9,000.00 Grant Aid can be applied for, as KNPTG has not used this amount over the last two Grant applications a potential of a further £4,000.00 can be applied for.  This would go towards further Lee Bray and other Consultations.  If the charges for this consultation should go over the £4,000.00 then SHDC can be approached for financial help.

Draft Regulation Plan 14 Questionnaire responses will be utilised to prepare the draft for the Regulation Plan 14.  JA and DD are preparing the document.  Example plans have been looked through and show that second home ownership is excluded. It is proving very hard work and difficult to put policies into place.  The Environmental and Heritage is being looked at by Dick Dalley. The Plan will be presented to KPC before going public.

EU Legislation will be to the cost of £200.00.  This will be covered by grant funding.

Cllr White thanked JA for her report.
	

	009.18
Cont’d

009.18


	Finance: Opening Balance 
Current Account Total Reconciled                       £9067.64

Current Account Unreconciled (Ace Spades)      £   60.00

Less Set Aside                                                     £1092.00

Less April Outgoing                                              £6852.70

Plus Payments Received                                      £4519.00
Balance to be left in Hand                                  £5581.94    

Business Account                                                 £3526.09

Less Set Aside                                                     £1691.00
Balance to be left in Hand                                 £1835.09

Payments to be Authorised

Clerks Wages April 2018                                  £  268.45

Clerk Heating & Broadband April 2018            £     15.00

DCC Locality Grant to RR for Ceiling Project   £  877.00

PCS Newsletter Photo Copy DD                      £    67.39

DALC & NALC Affiliation Fee                           £    91.76

Groundswork Return of 2nd Grant Balance       £3249.50 

Playdale Double Swing Deposit                        £2283.60

Total                                                                  £6852.70

Payments Received

DCC Locality Grant RR Ceiling Project             £  877.00

SHDC Precept 2018/19 1st Instalment              £3050.00

SHDC Council Tax Support Grant                    £  182.00

Also to be Noted Payment Received

RR Committee donation to repair Doors           £ 320.00

Dolphin Inn Donation to Swing Project             £    90.00   Total    £4519.00
Set Aside Current A/c at 19/04/18

£

Allotment 

581.00

Marquee                                                                             

407.00

Marquee Deposits                                                           

00.00

Neighbour Watch                                                           

104.00

Funds Raised to Swing Project 

00.00

Grant N’hood Plan “Groundworks”   
00.00

Total

1092.00

Set Aside Bus A/c at 19/04/18

£

Swing Project KPC Pledge 

1691.00


	

	010.018
010.18.01

010.18.02
	Audit: Clerk Reported statement of accounts for Audit 2017/18 was circulated together with supporting documentation. KPC confirmed as noted.
Section 1 Annual Governance Statement of 2017/18 Annual Returns Form was proposed by Cllr White, seconded by Cllr Freeman and agreed unanimously that these accounts to be accepted. The Annual Governance Statement was signed by the Chair and Clerk in readiness for the internal and external audit.  
Section 2 Accounting Statements of 2017/18 Annual Returns Form it was proposed by Cllr White, seconded by Cllr Freeman and agreed unanimously that these Statements are correct. The Annual Accounting Statement was signed by the Chair and Clerk in readiness for the internal and external audit. KPC passed their thanks to Parish Clerk for preparing the accounts
Exemption Certificate - KPC 2017/18 Income and Expenditure is less than £25,000.00. Clerk confirmed that all Statements on the exemption Certificate apply to Kingston Parish Council. The 5 year Exemption Certificate can now be applied for through the external auditors. Exemption Certificate was signed and dated by Chair and Parish Clerk.  All Agreed
External Auditor - PKF Littlejohn are the new external auditors. 

Internal Auditor – Alison Marshal will exam the Annual Return at Clerks home on May 2nd 2018 at 1.30pm.  All Noted
	

	011.18
	Annual Parish Assembly: Reported meeting held successfully this evening Thursday 19th April 2018.
	

	012.18
	Sewage:  Clerk reported e-mail has been forwarded with full explanatory attachments to SWW highlighting KPC’s concern to Sewage not being continuously contained. KPC would be interested to learn of SWW sewage plans for future new build.  Gary Streeter MP, DCC Cllr Rufus Gilbert, SHDC Cllr Beth Huntley, The Environmental Agency and Peter Guy – DCC Public Rights of Way Warden were all copied into the e-mail. All noted 
	

	013.18
	Clerks Report: - DALC advise of the training available of the General Data Protection Regulations on 25th May 2018.  There are no Cllrs available on that date for training.  Cllr Summer-Nutting reported that she is trained in this area and will look into the remit for Councils.  Cllr HS-N has volunteered to oversee the new legislation and report back.  All Noted.   Cllr in charge.  
Defibrillator – Cllr Freeman confirmed that Michael Jarvis is the contact for overseeing this essential piece of equipment which is housed on the Kingston Fire Station wall.  All noted 

I DALC Clerk workshop Wednesday 25th April 2018 venue Brixham Comm Rooms.  All Noted
May 2018 KPC Meeting – Clerk reminded Cllrs that the election of officers will take place at the May meeting. All  Noted
Dementia contact – Clerk reported that Judy Wurr has offered to be the contact for Kingston for any Dementia updates. All Noted
	

	014.18
	Grants: See items 005.18 and 006.18 above.
	

	015.18
	TAP: No updates
	

	016.18
Cont’d

016.18
	Report:  1.Planning Cllr Freeman reported.  

0519/18/HHO Higher Gaberwell House retrospective planning application for Single storey stand-alone garage has been withdrawn with a new retrospective planning pending.  
0696/18/FUL Proposed Single Storey Dwelling. The Willows. Withdrawn

Visit to parishioner - Cllr Lewis and Watts confirm visiting parishioner as requested in March 2018 minutes item 171.18.  All Noted.
VPLtd Revised Outline Planning App No 4068/17/OPA Change of Access - Cllr Freeman reported that Devon Highways have found no objection to traffic being routed through Westentown. Cllr Summer-Nutting confirmed that Guinness House Trust have not responded to the residents letter of concern to the posibility of extra traffic coming into Westentown in connection to the Revised Outline Planning by VPLtd.  All Noted.
2 Recreation Ground Sub Committee:  Cllr Lewis reported
Skate Park Equipment – A piece of metal has come away on the running bar.  Cllr Lewis will let KYPA know so action can be taken to repair.  

Double Swing Project – The swing has now been ordered, delivery date confirmed from Playdale as after 15th May. There is still a shortfall of £424.00 which will be met by the prospect of some further Grants and local funding. DCC Cllr Gilbert invited KPC to apply for £200.00 towards this shortfall through the DCC Locality Grant; KPC thanked Cllrs RG saying this would be greatly appreciated.

3. Allotments: Cllr Lewis confirmed nothing to report. 
4 Reading Room: Cllr Freeman reported 
Ceiling Project Display – The ceiling project is going forward as planned, the next Management Committee meeting is on 8th May.
5 Street Furniture:  Cllr Freeman confirmed nothing to report.
6 Footpaths: Cllr Freeman reported that there had been some rock fall above the beach at Wonwell to the left of the slipway.
7 Tree Wardens Report:  Cllr White confirmed nothing to report
8 Kingston Church: - Report received from JA 
The Easter weekend was very busy with successful events for children making Easter Gardens, a bug hunt in the Churchyard and a hunt for eggs in the Church after the Sunday service.  

Living Churchyard project is going forward with two parishioners leading the way. The Dawn Chorus walk attracted between 35-40 people starting at the Church gate as the sun rose and finishing, via Walkespool and the Lonesome Pine ( yellowhammers and larks),  at the Dolphin for croissants and bacon/sausage baps. The impact of all around sound in Vicarage Park field was superb.  Many thanks to The Dolphin Inn  landlord who is making a donation from the breakfast sales to the New Swings Project.
The Parochial Church Council holds the Annual Church meeting to elect Churchwardens, followed by the Annual Parochial Church meeting on Wed 18th April. PCC members and Sidespersons etc are elected at the second meeting.
	

	017.18
	Date of Next Meeting:  Thursday May 17th 2018 from 7.30 pm.  
	

	
	Closure of Meeting:-    9.00 pm 
	


Signed By Chair ………………………………      Dated ……………………………….

Kingston Parish Clerk - Sue Green,  Old Stack, 1 Chapel Row, Kingston, Kingsbridge, Devon TQ7 4PJ

Telephone 01548 810270      e-mail  kingstonclerk@gmail.com


